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I’m thinking of ways to save the city money.  Our director of Public Facilities (public works) has just retired and the city will be looking for a replacement.  How could we save money here?

The typical search process involves narrowing down a long list of candidates to a select few, usually three.  The City Manager and the Council look at these three and make a decision.  In reality, no one who isn’t personally familiar with these finalists can do more than guess at his individual competence.

With applicants from around the country (the person leaving was from the Midwest) the selection is pretty much an exercise in personal chemistry between the applicant and the selectors based on one meeting.  The top three applicants are all equally qualified as far as the hiring process is concerned.

How’s this for an idea?, let them bid on the job and hire the low bidder.  We do this all the time with contracts, choosing the lowest bidder from prequalified contractors.  Think about this.

Applicants don’t provide references they think will be negative.  People responding to requests for references are very reluctant to offer a negative reference in this lawsuit happy environment.  So, the people selecting the person are really including a lot of guessing in making this decision.

This idea won’t go over very well with existing staff as they’ll see the long term effect of this as lowering salaries across the board, especially for senior staff positions. But, why shouldn’t the cost to the city for salary be a serious consideration making a hiring decision?  And the city manager and council won’t like it either.  They like to think the person hired will “know” they were the ones who selected him and he will be appreciative and loyal.

*******

The current difficulty the city is having in identifying and selecting sites for new and replacement public parks and playing fields is disturbing.  It seems as if everyone wants to provide playing fields for our youth, except when they will be inconvienced by either traffic or noise.

Where are all those who stand before the microphone asking for city support for their personal pet projects when community wide issues are being talked about?  Maybe there should be a rule that you have to support three other community interest requests before your request for city funding or assistance is placed on the agenda.

The city itself always seems to be able to find the money to do those things important to the official city family, but hesitates to earmark dollars for other community enhancements.  Recall the seemingly endless anguish about finding money to fix the streets and compare that with how easily redevelopment and water funds can be disbursed for other projects.

My suggestion here is that the City Council commit to spending the new sales tax money that will flow in from pending retail development for specific, identified community purposes.  Otherwise, this money will trickle away silently to fund increases in miscellaneous existing programs and employee benefits.

*******

On a topic closer to our hearts, traffic, there is much to be concerned about.  The council patiently sits and listens to complaints of how much the traffic from ten new homes or one new business will affect a neighborhood, but can also sit silently and not request information on how the massive new retail development will impact the whole city.

When will the discussion on this start?  Only when the developer’s plans are fully developed and subject to only minor adjustment?  Where are those people so concerned about development at the Factory Outlet when these even larger retail developments are about to be processed?

*******

Public art, my thoughts on this won’t save the city any money but will highlight if the city is willing to practice what it preaches.  What kind of public art will there be at the new swimming pool(s)?

At the local swimming center, there will be a unique opportunity to expose predominantly young people to art.  Will the city back away and excuse itself from participating in this enlightenment to our citizens?  I hope not.

